We held our regular meeting on Octobe 2 at the White Cloud Library

We heard a report from the chair Dallas Dean that the second district dinner was a success with income over expenses of about $5,000.00.

A resolution to support the building of the Battery Plant Big Rapids was passed by state central.

We passed around Micheal Lynch and Elissa Slotkin petitions.

We heard from the leaded of the Grant Recall Petition activity and even though their first goal we achieved when the Board of Education agreed to sign a three year contract to keep Grant Family Heath Care offered at the Middle and high school with the requirement that the mural that offended four of the board members was painted over.  The intolerance of anything not line with the gang of four’s narrow point of view is not allowed is reason to continue the recall effort.

Ww reminded everyone that early voting will not start until the Presential Primary in February and currently 24 of the 28 polling places have agreed that early voting will be done at the county clerks announce areas in the County Building.

We will learn where the other four voting places will have early voting by November 1st.

We have an ad in the local shopper’s guide and this months will stress the importance of supporting help for the nations of Israel and Ukraine but the Republicans can not even elect a Speaker of the House.

We had a Texas Hold’Em event and raised over $4,000.00.

We have Texas Hold’Em events in November and December and four scheduled for next year.

Our Finance Committee has secured a location for our 2024 dinner in June of 2024.

Today we were advised by the County Clerk that both the Democrat Dallas Dean and Republican Michelle Kuikstra were reappointed to the County Board of Canvassers for a term of four years.  Dallas Dean was the known choice of the Democratic Party, but Michelle Kuikstra had been told she would not be considered by the Trumper in charge of the county party. More later …
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